
 

 

 
 

 

To: All London Homelessness Care 
and Support Staff (employees and 
volunteers) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear colleagues, 

 
Immunisation Commissioning  

London Region  
NHS England and NHS Improvement  

First floor, North Wing 
Wellington House 

133-155 Waterloo Road 
London, SE1 8UG 

 

Email: england.londonimms@nhs.net 
 

11 December 2020 

 
 

Free vaccines for London Homelessness Care and Support 

workers  
 
We are writing to you to confirm your entitlement to a free flu vaccination as 

homelessness care and support workers, including volunteers, providing care 

and support in London this year. 
 
You can get the free flu vaccination from either your local pharmacy or your 

own GP. 
 
Along with other care workers, GPs and community pharmacists have been 

asked to treat homelessness care and support workers as a priority group, 

as frontline health workers. 
 
There is no requirement for homelessness care and support workers to show 

a form of identification as proof of eligibility, however it is recommended that 

you take a form of work-based identification with you when attending a 

pharmacy or GP for the vaccine. 

 

You are playing a vital role in protecting people experiencing homelessness in the 

capital. Thank you for all you have done and continue to do to protect this 

vulnerable population. 
 

Kind regards,  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Liz Wise  
 

Director of Primary Care  
NHS England and Improvement  
London Region 
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